Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Tuesday 5th April 2016
1. Present - Simon, Brian, Marion, Dorothy, John, Roger, Martin, Tim, Amanda.

2. Apologies – Graham, Peter, Liz.
3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.
4. Matters Arising 
Storage for the choir  keyboard– Brian is still trying to identify a space.
5. Treasurer's Report  
The Memorial Hall Finances for the first quarter;
We had a good month in March with income from lets/rents at £2,400.
Outgoings were only £240 but we have not yet received the invoice for 
the new doors (£1,460), but have received the insurance payout of £1,210 which has significantly reduced the R & M spend in the month.
Additionally the cleaning bill for March has not gone through - £260.
The repair spend in April will include these two items.
All other items of expenditure remain in line with the budget.
Overall finances continue to remain healthy.

6. Booking Report   
John is in regular contact with Hathersage Players to arrange their bookings. He has also had meetings with the school about their show in July. Bookings have come from RSPB, outdoors instructors and a Persian rug company.

Following the heating problems, John has liaised with Phil Humphreys about setting the new system. He has also discovered a working phone line (01433 651925) which appears to belong to DCC Youth Club. If it can be used for broadband, it may prove useful in the future to provde WiFi in the Hall.

No decision has been made about changing the booking system as  WiFi in the Hall is required.

Only 3 TENs have been booked out of a possible 15.

7. Hirers Feedback and Comments 
There have been several complaints about the heating, but hopefully the repairs have solved the problem.

Tim has noticed that the blue chairs are often covered with white hairs. No-one else has noticed, but the material does tend to attract bits.

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
Brian is investigating new parking signs. The estimate for pointing was £280 and it was decided to go ahead as soon as possible.                                                                                We are waiting forTed Schofield to report back with a design for the Ladies loos.                                                                          

 Hallamshire Heating has sorted out the heating problem by fitting a new thermostat in the Main Hall. It was decided to replace the one in the Lawrence Hall too. John will set the heating while Phil is away on holiday. Phil thought that ceiling fans would help circulate the warm air, but it was decided not to do anything at the moment as it is likely that a whole new system will needed to be fitted before long.

Brian brought 3 stage curtain samples and after discussion it was agreed to accept the quote of £992.40 (incl. VAT). This will provide 2 backdrops, 4 flats and 2 borders.  It was also agreed to get a quote for curtain rails and a further 1 metre border curtain for the back wall. The Players will meet next week to make their decision, as the costs are to be shared.                                                                   
9.   Correspondence 
RAD – Community Directory. John agreed to take a look and fill in the form online if he thinks it would be useful to be in the directory.

10.   A.O.B.
  Stanage Hall – Simon will email DCC for an update.

Meetings – are held every month at the moment , but we will discuss next month whether to stick with this plan or revert to a meeting every other month.
Date of next meeting             
7.30pm - Monday 9th May

